CLARENDON LODGE PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP

NOTES OF MEETING 26/07/16

Present :  Michael Pearson (Chair) Maureen Hirsch,  Daphne Edwards, Sam Grover, Martin Blows, John Pickering, Marcia Davis, Stephen Gallagher (Practice Manager) , Dr. Fulbrook, Bridget Winn

Apologies: Ann James

Minutes of last meeting: These were approved as a correct record of the last meeting

Meetings attended by members:

Maureen attended a CCG meeting

Actions

· Maureen to discuss universal screening for over 75s with Stephen

· PPG members, following today's discussion re Fit for Frailty', to send ideas for alternative title to Maureen before Thursday 9am.
· Maureen to find out more about STPs (Strategic Transformation Plans)
· Maureen to see what is happening about residential homes contracts
Practice Manager's Report

· new Reception staff and an apprentice in the admin team have been appointed

· a new nurse - Annie O'Neill will be starting soon. She is to replace Karen

· From February the Practice will be employing a pharmacist. Until then the pharmacist will be on a locum basis. The role will be medicines management (reviews, systems and the monitoring of drugs). The role will include helping to further reduce the drugs expenditure. It is hoped that the pharmacist will be able to take a role in the residential homes.

· a new telephone is being proposed. This will mean that up to 100 calls can be held in a queue and will mean that patients will not get the engaged tone when they ring

· from the 1st August the first GP appointment will be 8.20 instead of 8am

· a new appointments system is proposed: Doctor First. Under this system patients will ring the practice and talk to the receptionist asking for an appointment and giving any details they can which will inform the doctor about their problem. Based on this information the GP will decide on priorities and call the patient back in priority order. The GP will call the patient back and decide on appropriate action i.e. book an appointment with the GP, order a blood test, contact the pharmacist. This system has already been tried out in other practices and it has been found that patients who need to be seen can see the doctor much more quickly. It is felt to be a fairer system. At the moment patients who live close to the surgery have better access to appointments as they can 'pop round' to the surgery, make an appointment in person and then return home to wait

· the SMS system has had to be suspended due to lack of funding from the CCG. Stephen is looking into this

· There is still no date for the CQC inspection

Actions

· CLMP to discuss with PPG ways of informing patients about the Doctor First appointment system

· Michael to send a link to NHS national survey of GP practices to PPG members. He has compared CLMP with two other local practices

· Bridget and Stephen to work together on Young Person's Survey

· Stephen to contact Dr Parsons about the visit to the 111 centre.  Marcia, Bridget and John have volunteered to go on the visit

· Sam and Martin to meet with Karen and Alice to look at some issues to do with the website

· Sam to send out a link to the website so that PPG members can look at it

· Stephen to send PPG members the latest Friends and Family returns to look at

Date of the next meeting: Tuesday September 27th at 6pm.

